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SUBJECT

Briefing on the Status of the Prosecutor's Repeat Burglary Initiative.
SUMMARY
In 2009, the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office established an initiative to address rising rates of burglary in King County.  The initiative created dedicated prosecutors who work with law enforcement in a coordinated manner to target high profile burglars. The initiative use many of the tools used in the very successful Auto Theft Initiative. The initiative has already shown positive results.  Representatives of the prosecutor’s office are here today to brief the committee on the initiative.
BACKGROUND
The Prosecuting Attorney’s Office is responsible for the prosecution of all felony and juvenile criminal offenses in the county and for all misdemeanor cases generated in the unincorporated parts of the county.  In addition, the prosecutor represents the county in several civil law areas, including employment law, torts, contracts, and land use.  For criminal cases, the prosecutor works with law enforcement to complete investigations, review arrests, make filing decisions as to what charges should be filed, and is responsible for the prosecution through final adjudication of defendants on those charges.  In 2009, law enforcement agencies referred 10,417 cases to the prosecutor’s office and 6,457 felonies were filed.

Prosecutor’s Repeat Burglar Initiative (RBI).  Since 2000, most types of crime—as measured by federal Uniform Crime Reporting data--have declined in King County.  An exception to these declining rates however, has been the number of reported burglaries in King County—16,043 reported in 2009.    Formed in June 2009, the Repeat Burglar Initiative (RBI) is a unit dedicated to reducing burglary crime rates by focusing on the most prolific burglars in the county.  The RBI program is modeled on the successful efforts to reduce car theft and uses many of the same approaches to reduce burglaries.  The theory behind this project is that a small number of burglars are responsible for the vast majority of these crimes, and if law enforcement can identify and capture the right offenders, the number of burglaries will drop. To accomplish this goal, the RBI unit works to build relationships with police agencies to encourage thorough burglary investigations, target repeat or serial offenders, and ensure more prompt filing of cases.  The goal of the initiative is to have detectives from police agencies around the county contribute information on both reported burglaries and suspected offenders that will allow for detailed crime analysis, primarily to identify the most prolific burglars in the region.  Furthermore, when making filing decisions, the unit will "stack" multiple cases against a single individual from multiple police agencies.  The combining of charges will allow for enhanced and longer sentences and also ensures that offenders stay in custody pending trial.
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